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Phase Two – July 2024 Update

July marks six months living in Prague, and we

are grateful for what God has done to establish

our home and ministry through friends and

ministry partners. We have made significant

progress in settling into our routine and

beginning outreach. In our neighborhood and

church community, we are reaching out to Mirka,

Daniel, Peter, Vojtěch, Šárka, Berenika, and

others. All are Czechs who speak English, but we

continue to study Czech. 

We are meeting with campus organizations and have been scouting for outreach

opportunities on the Polytechnic University campus, which is a ten-minute walk from our

home, and we are looking into possibilities for an official status there. Please continue to

pray that the Holy Spirit speaks to the hearts of these dear people and that we can make

strategic connections on the campus.

I turn sixty-two in September, but my heart still burns for the next generation. As I have

weekly prayer walks on campus, I also do some of my studying there to have more

opportunities to meet new people. 

Prague Polytechnic University Praying to reach students like these

This is the start of phase two of the church plant. We filed our church incorporation

documents with the court a few days ago, which will allow us to bring in new team members

sustainably for the campus. Our sponsor here, Pastor Jakub Limr, has graciously offered to

translate our One-2-One discipleship book, and we should have that by the time the fall

https://us3.campaign-archive.com/?e=[UNIQID]&u=76a56faa438ff25308bcf786d&id=b37a3ce93e


campus schedule begins. We just started the application process for temporary residency,

which is a significant upgrade from our long-term visas. Please pray for favor with Czech

immigration and a smooth process.

Partnership Needs

Special gifts for our upcoming trip to the US for seminary
Increase in monthly partners for our expanding ministry roles
Funding for Mike's seminary studies

We will be in the US from this week until the middle of August where we will spend time with

our family, I will study at my seminary intensive at Asbury, and Myra will continue her PhD

studies. We will also work on increasing our financial partnership, so we ask you to

prayerfully consider joining our team or referring us to those who have a heart for missions.

Your financial support is crucial for us to continue our work. 

We will host a young Ukrainian family that is very dear to us for a few months in
Prague so they can have a break from the stress of the war in Ukraine. Please
consider sponsoring the travel needs for this family, and feel free to reach out
to us for more details.

Thank you for standing with us as we continue to bring the hope of the gospel to Prague and

our region. Blessings!

       Prayer Requests

Peace for Ukraine and continued resources for refugee relief

Favor for receiving our long-term residency

Outreach opportunities with university students

Increase in monthly partnership for our expanded ministry roles

New team members for the Prague church plant

To mail support:
Global Impact Resources

Attn: Mike & Myra Watkins,
P.O. Box 3012

Greenville, NC 27836
Note: Michael Watkins acct# 101
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